               Item No 7 (b)


COUNCIL MEETING, 29th April 2015
GOVERNANCE AND BUSINESS COMMITTEE, 30th March 2015
43       ROLE OF STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Further to discussion by the Committee at its meeting on 11th November 2014 the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report to enable further consideration to be given to the role of the Standards Committee in light of issues raised about the development of a meaningful role for that Committee in the context of a modern Council, including how it might help monitor the work of the Council.  As had been requested by the Committee, the Chair of the Committee had met with the Chair of the Standards Committee to consider how the matter might best be taken forward and this had resulted in the matter being referred to Party Groups for discussion.  Party Groups had particularly been asked to consider options for the enlargement of the Standards Committee’s role in promoting and maintaining high standards of conduct and probity across the Council.  This could for instance include such things as reviewing and monitoring the anti-fraud and corruption strategy, the Whistleblowing Policy, the Employee Code of Conduct, arrangements for complaints handling and similar, which were currently dealt with by either the Audit Committee or the Governance and Business Committee.  The report set out a number of matters for consideration and also provided information in relation to the role and remit of co-opted members of the Standards Committee.  The appointments of the current co-opted members were due to expire at the end of the current municipal year.

The Chair of the Standards Committee, Reverend Canon Hilary Barber, attended the meeting for discussion of the matter with Members.

*RESOLVED that

(a) the discussion between the Chairs of this Committee and the Standards Committee be welcomed, and the future role of the Standards Committee and the co-opted Member arrangements be considered further in the 2015/16 Municipal Year; and

(b) it be recommended to the Council that the appointments of the existing  co-opted Members of the Standards Committee be extended for the 2015/16 municipal year.

